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CLARENDON STREET UPGRADE
By date of this publication, most of the new concrete
footpaths will have been completed along both sides of
Clarendon Street and the feature paving inserts should
be nearing completion. Locations for the future
installation of trees and new bin enclosures have also
been finalized.

The next stage of works will focus on the installation of
the pedestrian crossover points and completion of the
feature paving and vehicle crossovers.

The proprietor of the Shell Service Station recently
requested the provision of an opening in the new centre
median isle that would allow vehicles to exit the
property and make a right hand turn and travel east
along Clarendon Street. An initial assessment of this
request was undertaken and a number of options were
put before Council.

On advice received, the Council have determined to
maintain the current configuration and not undertake
any further modifications to the centre median until such
time that further engineering and design investigations

have been completed with a report to be provided back
to Council by end February 2017.

As an interim measure and to assist with traffic flow from
the property, modifications have been made to the kerb
line to assist with over length vehicles exiting the
property and making a left hand turn out toward the
Clarendon/Hardman Street roundabout. A full copy of
the report considered by the Council is detailed in the
Council Minutes and is available of the Shire website.

We continue to seek to minimise the impact on people
wanting to access business’s and shops which has seen
the most disruptive of works undertaken afterhours and
on weekends and we thank our business owners and
community members for their patience and support
whilst these works are being undertaken

NEW PLAYGROUND FOR FITZROY CROSSING
Council has recently received funding of for the
construction of an all abilities shaded playground,
location to be confirmed. The equipment will be focused
on 5 - 12 year olds and is expected to be installed in early
2017.


